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	TITLE: Acoustic trap for Asian citrus psyllids
	DATE: 8/9/13
	SPONSOR: [Citrus Research and Development Foundation]
	CATEGORY: [Vector Management]
	ABSTRACT: Progress on development of an acoustic trap to capture male Asian citrus psyllids (ACP) that are searching for females on citrus tree branches continued in the first second of 2013. In early stages of the research, we had programmed an Arduino Uno microcomputer system to detect and record psyllid-produced vibrations from a microphone attached to a citrus tree branch. In the second phase of the research, we programmed the system to play back ACP communicatory signals whenever it detects a male calling on the branch. The signal playback is done through an inexpensive piezoelectric buzzer system. During this last quarter, we have begun incorporated the microphone-buzzer microcomputer-controlled system into traps that were tested in field environments. Several technical issues were identified in the field tests that restricted the trapping efficiency and the duration of time that the traps could be used in the field. Both the traps and the microprocessor systems are being modified to address these issues. 

In March, we presented some of the initial findings of the research at the 3rd International Research Conference on Huanglongbing in Orlando, FL. One paper on the initial phase of the study has been published in the Annals of the Entomological Society of America, and two papers discussing a later phase of research have been submitted to the Florida Entomological Society. A fourth paper is in progress on the results of laboratory tests using the new system that plays back ACP communicatory signals whenever it detects a male calling on the branch.
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